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A message from Mrs Young …. 
 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 

This half term seems to be absolutely whizzing by and I can hardly believe 
that we are entering the 4th week of Summer 1 already! 
 
We have had a lovely week yet again in school this week! Our Nursery chil-
dren enjoyed a workshop with Christian Theatre company 'The BTales' on 
Monday and today we have waved them off for their Pot of Gold trip to 
Acorn Farm - what a fun week for our youngest Parishers! 
 
We enjoyed working with teaching students from Liverpool Hope University 
also this week as they delivered science lessons to Y2 and Y5 as part of their 
studies. The children really enjoyed the sessions and the students comment-
ed on what a beautiful school and children we have.  
 
Thursday was the 2nd week of our workshops with 'Hands' - Gemma and Ian 
are teaching British Sign Language to our Reception children in a very fun, 
engaging and interactive way. At the end of the project, Reception will      
perform what they have learned to parents and carers - date to follow.  
 
Week beginning 13th May is Y6 SATs week and I have been so impressed with 
how hard our Y6 pupils have been working in preparing for their tests. They 
have been a true credit to themselves and their families and I know they will 
do so very well.  
 
Have a lovely weekend - let's hope some sunshine comes our way,  
 
Best Wishes,  
 

Our Value this half 
term is: 

Love THROUGH     

Forgiveness 

www.parish.st-helens.sch.uk    01744 678 430 TWITTER: @parishschool1 

Learning and Growing Together in Faith, Hope and Love 



AƩendance Update 

We need to try really hard each and 
every week to make sure every year 
group is beaƟng our 97% target—

this will help us to succeed! 

Our aƩendance this week is: 94.6% 

Our aƩendance for the year so far 
is: 94.9% 

 

   

 178 pupils with       
perfect aƩendance 

this week! 

Attendance 
Whole School 

 
94.6 % 

Year 1 
92.7% 

Year 2 
97.9 % 

Year 3 
91.7% 

Year 4 
91.2 % 

Year 5  
100 % 

Year 6  
92.2 % 

Reception 
95.4 % 



PE DAYS Summer 1 

Nursery & RecepƟon—Thursday 

Year 1—Wednesday and Friday 

Year 2—Thursday and Friday 

Year 3— Tuesday and Wednesday  

Year 4— Wednesday and Friday 

Year 5—Thursday and Friday 

Year 6—Monday and Wednesday  

Full PE kit on these days.  

Black tracksuit/shorts and plain 
white T.Shirt (logo opƟonal) 

NO SLOGAN/BRANDED T SHIRTS OR 
BRIGHT COLOURS. THIS IS PART OF 
SCHOOL UNIFROM AND EXPECTATIONS 
MUST BE FOLLOWED. 

Headteacher’s Award WINNERS 

BriƟsh and ChrisƟan Values 

RECEPTION 

 

Thenuli            
Dahanaka 

YEAR 1 

 

Harlie        
Grimes-Boyd 

YEAR 2 

 

Laura Osoba 

YEAR 3 

 

Alicja Konczyk 

YEAR 4 

 

Lilah Chowdhury 

YEAR 5 

 

Lailia Darlington 

YEAR 6 Ruby Atherton  

Summer 1  Important Dates 

1st May – Year 5 – Money Mentors in school 
 
1st May – Y2 SATS Assessments begin (will contin-
ue across the month) 
 
——————————————————————— 
6th May – Bank Holiday – School Closed 
 
——————————————————————— 
11th May – Parish University – Sponsored walk 
 
Week Commencing Monday 13th May – YEAR 6 
SATS Week 
 
20th May – Year 4 Pentecost Service at Parish 
Church 
 
21st May – Year 5 visit to Jewish Museum 
 
22nd May – Paul Delaney Poetry Buzz 
 
23rd May -Parish Praise – More information to    
follow 
 
23rd May - Year One Pots Of Gold Trip to Knowsley  
Safari Park 
 
23rd May – Parish University trip to Edge Hill           
University. 
 
24th May – English Coffee Morning 
——————————————————————— 
24th May – School closes for Half term 

We have had a safeguarding alert that a TikTok  
account under @jay_jay123485 has been           

contacƟng children and encouraging them to meet 
up. Please be vigilant about your child’s internet 

use, and see our TikTok guide below for more info. 



Parent Survey 
 
Thank you to all who completed our recent Parent Survey! 
 
Based on your feedback we would like to let you know: 
 
Next academic year we will be holding 2 Parents Evenings per year -  one in the     
Autumn Term and one in the Spring Term.  
 
If you would like to know more about what your child is learning and how subjects 
operate across school, all of the information you need is on our school website      
under the 'Curriculum' tab.  
 
We know use School Spider as our main source of communication - please come to 
the main office at anytime and our office team will be able to help you to get fully 
set up on your mobile device. 
 
 
Many Thanks for your support! 
 
 
 
 



AƩendance Challenge and Rewards 







This term we have really been highlighƟng our support for Young Carers; you 
can find out lots of informaƟon about this on our website, and also at St 

Helens Young Carers.  




